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	On 2 June 2010 the Committee of the Whole amended the motion to specify the end date of the extension period and reported the motion out of committee with a Do Pass recommendation, with a direction to expedite it to the consent agenda of the June 7 Council meeting.


SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2010-0320 (pp. 3-4 of these materials) would extend by 60 days the appointment of Robert Burns as acting director of the King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

BACKGROUND

Section 2.16.110 of the King County Code (pp. 5-6 of these materials) provides in part: “The executive is authorized to appoint a person to serve in an acting capacity to fill a position requiring council confirmation for a period of no greater than one hundred fifty days.” Section 2.16.110(E)(1) further provides:

[T]he individual may continue serving in an acting capacity for successive sixty-day periods only with approval by motion of the county council. The council shall grant at least one successive sixty-day extension if the executive certifies to the council’s satisfaction that the executive is actively pursuing a search for qualified candidates for appointment to the vacant position.

On 4 January 2010 the County Executive appointed Robert Burns as acting director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (“DNRP”). On June 3 Mr. Burns will have served as acting director for 150 days. On May 24 the Executive transmitted Proposed Motion 2010​‑0320, which would extend Mr. Burns’s appointment by 60 days. The Executive’s transmittal letter (pp. 7-8 of these materials) describes the recruiting efforts that have been made during the time that Mr. Burns has served as acting director:

[T]he Executive’s Office has been working with the Human Resources Division to identify a candidate for appointment to the position.  An executive search firm has been successful in identifying a group of candidates who will be considered during a screening, vetting and interview process in early June 2010.  Current plans call for the appointment of a permanent DNRP director during the summer months.
If the Council does not extend Mr. Burns’s appointment and the Executive does not transmit an appointment for confirmation to the Council by June 3, “the position shall be considered vacant for purposes of exercise of any authority given to the position under ordinance and no salary shall be paid for the position while it is so vacant.” KCC § 2.16.110.
INVITEES

1. Joe Woods, Council Relations Manager, Intergovernmental Relations, 
King County Executive Office
� It is unclear from the statutory language whether the first, mandatory extension begins to run at the end of 150 days or at the end of 90 days, when the Executive is required to “notify the council . . . concerning the status of his or her search for qualified candidates for appointment to the vacant position.” KCC § 2.16.110(E)(1). Thus, it is unclear whether the extension requested by the Executive is permissive or mandatory.
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